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“Serving school communities by providing Christian learning and support” 

 

As we emerge from the restrictions 
and challenges of the past two years, 
we are excited to be getting more and 
more opportunities to work with 
young people and children ‘in 
person’, although some of our work 

still involves the creation of new videos and 
connecting digitally with pupils. 
 

However, the pandemic is leaving its mark in many 
ways on the lives of children and young people, not 
least in terms of their mental, emotional and spiritual 
health.  As we ‘learn to live with Covid’ and engage with the process of rebuilding and 
recovery, the work of BSCWT remains as important as ever in serving and supporting our local schools on behalf of 
the local Christian community. 
 

In this newsletter, we are delighted to give you the chance to read about many of the ways we are finding to help 
schools at the moment, from our assemblies and pupil support work to our lunchtime clubs and seasonal projects 
and ‘prayer spaces’.  We hope you enjoy catching up with us and we very much appreciate all your support. 
 

    Ian Kemble, Director of Schools Work 

Emerging 
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As you may know, each term BSCWT provides ‘seasonal’ projects to local primary schools.  We have 
been busy preparing and booking Christmas and Easter projects in the last few months.  It has been 
wonderful to be back in schools and interact with the children again for our new Christmas Wonder 
lessons.  We are now in the middle of booking our Love Easter project and also preparing for It’s 
Your Move which we take to schools in the summer term.  Find out more about these 
projects below....              Gelila Melaku, Project Administrator 

‘It’s Your Move’ 
We have been providing our ‘It’s Your Move’ project to Year 6 
classes for over 15 years and it has become very well-
recognised and highly-valued in our local primary schools.  The 
project is designed to support Year 6 pupils in their transition to 
secondary school and includes an interactive lesson and the gift 
of Scripture Union’s “It’s Your Move” book (sponsored by local 
churches) for every pupil.  For the last 2 years we have offered a 
digital lesson but we are now excited to be booking lessons to be 
back in Year 6 classrooms this summer!       
       Ian Kemble, Director of Schools Work 

Our seasonal projects with primary schools 



 

 

 

Lunchtime Clubs 
 

Lunchtime clubs are a special time 
spent with pupils.  

 

Clubs now: A secondary school 
Christian Union and one primary school club 
restarted in person in the autumn term.  We are 
enjoying building relationships with the regular 
pupils that are attending.  

 

Clubs future: What makes you feel wobbly?  
How do you deal with the unknown? What BIG 
questions do you have?  These are examples of 
topics at the Wonder Space lunchtime club – on 
the cusp of launching at another secondary 
school.  It’s a place for pupils to reflect on, and 
discuss important life topics. 

 

We have also been looking for new volunteers to 
help us relaunch more of our primary school faith-
exploring 
clubs  
in the 
summer 
term.  

 

Frances 
Coe, 
Schools 
Worker 

Feedback from a school Head Teacher:  

“You have brought calm to us in many storms.  Thank you.” 



 

 

 

PRAY:  We believe praying for our local schools, 
children and young people is really important.  Please 
contact us to: 

 Request our weekly prayer email, termly prayer 
calendar and newsletter by email or post.  Contact 
us at office@bscwt.org or 01277 249275 or visit   
www.bit.ly/BSCWTconsent 

 Start a prayer group for schools in your church or 
start/join a prayer group for a particular school.   

 Just pray — on your own or with others! 

GIVE: BSCWT depends on the continued 
generosity of people who support us financially.  If 
you’d like to support the work financially, please: 
 

 Set up a standing order or a donation via your 
online banking.  Please contact us for a Gift Aid 
Declaration form, if applicable (or download one 
from www.bscwt.org/downloads). 

 

 Contact us for a standing order mandate (or 
download one from www.bscwt.org/downloads). 

 

 Donate online at www.stewardship.org.uk/
partners/20028156 or send a cheque to our office. 

 

 For on-line banking/standing orders, please 
contact the BSCWT office for our bank account 
details. 

VOLUNTEER:  There are over 40 people who 
give their time and energy to volunteer with BSCWT: 

 

 Our Associate Workers volunteer with us in schools, 
working with children and young people. 

 

 Our Trustees oversee the running of the Trust.  

 

 Our Support Teams assist the Staff and Trustees by 
doing important tasks in areas such as prayer, 
finance, human resources, policy-writing, events, 
monitoring and publicity. 

 

 Our Church Reps help us to liaise with our local 
churches. 

 

 We are also open to applications from people 
interested in doing an internship or work experience 
with us. 

Brentwood Schools Christian Worker Trust (‘BSCWT’) is a registered charity in England & Wales No: 1172358 
Registered office: c/o Shenfield High School, Alexander Lane, Shenfield, Brentwood, Essex, CM15 8RY 

If you no longer wish to 
receive communications from 

BSCWT, please contact 
us via the office  at 

office@bscwt.org to be 
removed from our 

circulations. 

The Trust continues to be grateful and thankful to all 
individuals, churches and charitable trusts for their 
generous support of BSCWT working with the young 
people in the schools of Brentwood. 

 

To the end of January, general income was £57,530 
and expenditure was £75,059, giving a deficit of 
£17,529. The deficit is covered by legacies and donations.  

 

Please pray that the current opportunities remain open and that every 
advantage God has given the Trust to communicate with the young 
people in the local schools will be taken and expanded. 

 

In my last report I mentioned that I (Peter) was stepping 
down from my role as Treasurer.  We are delighted to 
report that Claire Lim has volunteered for the role and 
we are currently working together for the next few 
months to ensure a smooth handover.  Joe will be 
moving from the Finance Team to become part of our 
Monitoring Team. 

 

Peter Embling & Joe Nunn, Joint Treasurers 

Finance Update from the 
Treasurers & Trustees 

How can you be involved?   
If you are a Christian with a passion for schools, 
education, children and young people, and think 
you might be interested in being involved, please 
get in touch with us at the BSCWT office.  Please 
join with us to: 
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